
There have been many articles and educational blog posts written about the effect 
COVID may have had on student learning outcomes but the most interesting article I 
have read was written by Pasi Sahlberg. Pasi is a Finnish educational leader who works 
with the positive effects of play on academic development and he is currently working 
with NSW University to address equity in Australian schools. His article ‘Five things not 
to do when schools reopen’ was such an interesting take on the emotional and social 
needs of students. You can read the whole article with this link but I have also copied a 
few paragraphs that resonated with me greatly. https://pasisahlberg.com/five-things-
not-to-do-when-schools-re-open/ 
 
Never before in the history have the schools of 1.5 billion children been unexpectedly 
closed at the same time. As this happened in April, most children continued learning 
from home using digital platforms or hardcopies provided by teachers, or by relying on 
their parents or grandparents to be guides and coaches. We don’t know yet how these 
children experienced this disruption, but we do know that it has not been easy for many 
of them.  
 
Physical separation from their teachers is one thing, but emotional distancing from 
friends and peers for weeks, and lockdown at home with parents, is quite another. 
Therefore, when children return to school, don’t expect that they will be ready to 
continue learning where they left off when schools closed. While social distancing is the 
tool that helps 'flatten the curve,' moving forward students now need three new 'R’s' at 
school: relationships, respect, and responsiveness. Only after that can a renewed 
'learning curve' begin. We need to focus not on some generic 'post-pandemic student’ 
but instead concern ourselves with the complexity and diversity of classrooms, while 

accepting that the pandemic hits the most vulnerable hardest.  
 
Since February Covid-19 has left over 40 million Americans jobless, more than 100,000 
people dead, and millions of children hurt in a country where a quarter of children lived 
in poverty prior to the pandemic. These children will not be ready to learn and thrive 
unless they feel physically and emotionally safe and protected at school. I agree with 
colleagues who have called for giving top priority to child and teacher wellbeing in 
schools before expecting that they will be able to return to business-as-usual in school 
learning.  
 

COVID Tests Could I please ask every family to let me know if their child needs to have a 
test for Coronavirus and then the results of the test. This is important for our records in 
case anything happens in the future with COVID and NSW Health needs to trace close 
contacts. This information will remain confidential. 

 
Reports 

Teachers will be commenting and grading on what each student has demonstrated 
during face-to-face teaching. Our students were provided with amazing, high quality 
learning experiences from their teachers during HBL, and we know our students 
continued to learn during HBL. However, our assessments (which determine our future 
teaching plans, individual learning goals and our reporting grades) will be conducted 
during periods of face-to-face teaching.  
 
Teachers use many forms of assessment to determine if a child is working towards, at 
or beyond the expected grade level. Some forms of assessment include: work samples 
from class tasks, formal assessments, 1:1 conferences or discussions and participation 
in class and group discussions. Therefore, to gain a deep understanding of where each 
child is at with their learning, teachers must use evidence from the classroom where 
they can interact with the child, ask probing questions and discuss concepts. 
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Semester 1 Parent / Teacher meetings: These meetings will be offered by teachers in either Week 9 or 10 and will be conducted 
via a phone call or zoom video conference. On Monday next week, each class will receive information via Compass about how to 
book their Parent/Teacher meeting and the mode of communication for these meetings. If your classroom teacher is doing their 
meetings via zoom, you will receive a link closer to the meeting time.  
 

These parent/teacher meetings will be used to set goals for Semester 2. We are excited to have parent input with these goals as 
you have worked with your children during HBL and have been able to observe work behaviours and academic skills, strengths 
and areas of improvement. More information about scheduling these interviews will be communicated next week to individual 
grades via Compass. 

 
Fee Assistance and relief: I strongly encourage any family who requires financial assistance to visit our website and investigate 
how the Catholic Schools Office can assist you with fee relief: https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/ 
Alternatively you can contact the Fee Liaison Unit (FLU) at the CSO directly: 

FLU phone number 9847 0728 
FLU email schoolfees@dbb.org.au 
Or visit Fee Relief during Covid-19 on the CSO website 

 
Welcome to OLD: Usually we are able to welcome our new students and their families via the school assembly but we have 
been unable to do so this term. So I would like to warmly welcome Blake (1B) and siblings Alexelle (KB) and Alexandria (5/6G) to 
our school. They have had a wonderful first week making new friends and meeting all the teachers. We are so happy they are 
now part of the OLD family. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Renaming our library space: The school captains are running a school wide competition to rename our library space (closing 
next Friday). We have redesigned our library space to become an innovative learning environment. So now we need a name to 
match this space. We want this to be a space that children can go to create, problem solve, imagine. What is a great name for 
this learning environment that encapsulates the possibilities of this space? There is a poster created by Genevieve and Frankie, 
our school captains,  with all the information included at the end of this newsletter. 

 
Archer street parking: Please be very aware of the parking signs along Archer street. Many parents have been parking in the bus 
zone that starts at 2.45pm. This will result in a fine being given or a dangerous situation being created. 
 
School furniture available for parents and friends - free of charge If you would like any of the furniture below for your home or 
business, please email the school and we will arrange contact-free pick up. Please note some have already been picked up, so 
numbers may have changed. NB: the larger red chairs and the blue chairs are the right size for the desks. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 



 
Looking for a fun way to get your kids fit after COVID? 
 
Then Chatswood Junior Rugby’s GET INTO RUGBY! is for you! 
 
$50 for 5 one hour, non-contact, COVID-safe activity sessions 
 
Join boys and girls in all age groups training strictly in compliance with COVID safety orders. Professionally 
facilitated, age-appropriate activity program run by Try Time Rugby – Trytime Rugby Camps 
 
All new members receive a free Training T-shirt and a discounted membership if they choose to join for the 
competitions in Term 3. 
 
Location:  
Beauchamp Park, Chatswood 
 
Dates:  
2 program start dates on Wed/Fri 10th/12th June or Wed/Fri 17th/19th June (and then every 
Wednesday/Friday for 4 more weeks) 
 
Ages:  
Wednesday from 5pm for School years 4-6  
Friday from 4pm for School years K-3 
 
Register now:  
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=630914& 
 
For more information: Call: Al Walker 0411 032 699 or Email: vpminis@chatswoodjuniorrugby.com.au  
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